

Pickerington Support Staff Association
Executive Committee Meeting
October 23, 2017

Attendance: Boni Culp, Lisa Osborn, Joie Moore, Carrie Asch, Jessica Seymore, Debbi Colby, Tony Duckworth, April Fulton, Becky Ackley, and Bill Hinterschied

Meeting started at 4:45pm with introductions and review of September minutes approved first by Joie and 2nd by Becky.

● **OLD business:**

- Jessica supplied a small write up of the candidates that are running for the school board. Joie and Becky went to a second meeting and gave brief opinions on what they took from their meeting with the candidates. PSSA is NOT backing one particular candidate at this time.
- Jessica also mentioned that there is going to be second roll-out of chromebooks to Support Staff. Training classes/Topics will be coming soon to our Professional Development days.
- Jessica and Boni talked to the Labor Management Team about having some limited access to Infinite Campus for those of us that are involved at that level. Lisa is just wanting access to the students that are in her teacher's classes. Joie is asking for the duty aides that have to take attendance and have been given a device, that they have full access to all students names with a picture. They are checking into it for us due to privacy issues.

NEW business:

- Becky is asking that we start up a newsletter that will go out 4 times a year. Everyone at the meeting was in favor of this. We will start working on that and are hoping to have the first one ready and in your mailboxes by the end of November. (Tentative date).
- Becky gave the budget report:
 - 2016-2017 Membership
 - Retirees 7
 - Resignations 10
 - Removed from Roster 2
 - 2017-2018 Membership
 - Resignations 2
 - Opt-Outs 5 (Must notify in writing before September 30)
 - Removals 1
 - Total Membership for this year is 115.
 -

- Becky has asked the committee for money to buy a few items that is necessary for her to continue doing Treasury work and not at he own expense. Joie approved and Lisa 2nd the motion. Joie was also going to check into seeing if she had one of the items that she could just donate to Becky.
- Becky also asked if she would be able to reserve 4-8 hours of our Association leave to be able to do updates, make phone calls, and update buildings that do not have reps. These hours would not be all taken at one time. Just when needed throughout the remainder of this year. We had no issues at this meeting but the Executive Committee will still need to vote on this.
- Jessica handed out our Seniority Lists and we will be getting them out for you all to verify information and get it back to us as soon as possible. A REMIND text will go out as soon as we get them to the buildings and we have a date we need them back by. Thank you all for responding to this as soon as you can.
- We were seeking a new Vice President to replace ours that retired last year. This candidate will step in and take over certain duties until the end of this school year. At which time ALL the officers are up for election. We voted at tonight's meeting and *Bill Hinterschied* is now out Vice President, he comes to us from a Paraprofessional position at Harmon Middle School.

Our next meeting will be November 20, 2017 at the Harmon outbuildings at 4:45pm.

Meeting adjourned at 6:32pm by Carrie and Lisa.